

MAP: May 3, 2025 1200-1300

Location: Community Hall, deck

Attending: Niall, Peter E., Rob, Don, Brian, Dave H.

Regrets: Karl, Peter P., Lisa, Shelagh

Regular Meeting Items:

1. Approval of Agenda (new permalink)  
<https://npengineering.ca/MAP/blog/next-meeting/>
2. Previous minutes - now on new blog :  
<https://npengineering.ca/MAP/blog/previous-minutes/>
3. Finance (Dave)
  - a. Accounts update:
    - i. General: 827.81
    - ii. Bus: 4620.59
    - iii. Trails: 1998.28
4. Pender Post articles:
  - a. Peter P. will write article for June
5. Status Reports:
  - a. Car Stops -
    - i. Work party for spring cleanup ? Alert volunteers via email
    - ii. Don covering #17 (check list with Shelagh)
  - b. GITS - no report
  - c. Trails:
    - i. Monty's + Molly's trail : Maintenance work in progress.
      1. Peter P. and Karl installed 4 signs on Molly's
    - ii. George Hill East: insurance issue with Edgewood still to be resolved
    - iii. School Trail (Rob)-
      1. Construction contract tenders received, some local
        - a. GM likely off island but will use locals
      2. Currently in CRD legal process
        - a. Intended to allow for continuation of Phase 2 directly
      3. Rob working with Conservancy and IT on routing to school
    - iv. Bedwell Hbr Rd <-> Ketch connector
      1. Lisa -> Ron -> Gary ...
      2. Would be good to arrange a walk with Rob
  - d. GINPR Liaison (Niall)
    - i. Elizabeth May back for another term
      1. Time for some top down pressure on Parks Canada ?
      2. Riding needs a few visible Green projects !
    - ii. Followup with new(est) superintendent, restart liaison committee work
  - e. PIPRC Liaison (Rob/Andrea/Lisa) - see above
  - f. Website rebuild (Niall/Peter E/Lisa/Helgi)
    - i. Feedback welcome

- ii. On going issues with mailing lists, Niall will try yet another approach
- iii. FB group shows up on searches, tie into main Wix site ?

6. Other Business

- a. Taxi Saver Program: coupons still available
- b. CRD Regional coming to Pender sometime TBD (Rob ?)
- c. Brian's letter - new draft available
  - i. Brian focusing on road improvements, not trails ... less MAP involvement likely
  - ii. Niall to provide summary of ROW Rationalization document for Rob Botterell (MLA)
- d. Regional Transportation Service:
  - i. Wider coverage than previously suggested SGI transportation service

7. Next Meeting: currently scheduled for June 7, 2025, noon.

- a. Niall will be away